Minutes of the Meeting of the City of Huntington Park Health and Education Commission held August 28, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. Present: Commissioners Joe Englanoff, Arlene Savage and Chairman Ric Loya. Also in attendance were Mayor John Noguez, Director of Community Development Henry Gray and Recording secretary Corinna Luevano. Absent: Commissioners Jorge Morales and Rosa Perez, they were both excused by Chairman Loya.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on July 24, 2006:

A motion was made by Commissioner Savage, seconded by Perez, to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on July 24, 2006. The motion was unanimous.

Public Appearances:

None.

Status of the Community and Mission Hospitals:

Present to address the Commissioners were Ayman Mousa, Chief Executive Officer and Chris Doan, General Legal Counsel, Community and Mission Hospital, 2623 Slauson Avenue, Huntington Park, California.

Mr. Mousa updated the Commissioners on the improvements that are being made at the hospitals. Mr. Mousa also noted that currently there is no Emergency Room facility within a 5 mile radius of Huntington Park.

Discussion and/or Action on the City of Los Angeles' latest move to assume control of the Los Angeles Unified School District:

There was a discussion; however; no action was taken.

Status of New School Development in the City of Huntington Park:

Present to address the Commissioners was Martin Galindo, Superintendent of Local District 6, Los Angeles Unified School District. Mr. Galindo updated the commissioners on his plan to improve instruction in the classrooms. A discussion ensued.

Chairman Loya requested a letter be sent from the Health and Education Commission inviting Raul Correa, Principal of Huntington Park High School and Ms. Rose Diaz-Denny, Principal of Gage Junior High School.

Health and Education Commission August 28, 2006 Page 2

Discussion and/or action on Commission's attendance at the September 5, 2006 Centennial City Council meeting:

It was a consensus among the Commissioners to sponsor and present a certificate as well as a bag with gifts to the babies that will be born on the city's 100th birthday, September 1, 2006.

Status of Community and Mission Hospitals:

Commissioner Englanoff reported that the Emergency Room at Community Hospital has expanded and they have also installed new flooring.

Discussion and/or action on a resolution by the City Council adopting revised organizational rules, guidelines and structure for the Health and Education Commission:

Henry Gray, Director of Community Development reviewed the guidelines with the Health and Education Commissioners. A discussion ensued; however, no action was taken.

Chairman Loya adjourned the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Chairman

Secretary